

Dear Resident, June 20, 2025

Beginning **July 21, 2025**, the City of Bevil Oaks will conduct an ordinance enforcement sweep targeting violations related to overgrown vegetation, debris, junked and/or inoperable vehicles, and unsecured or dilapidated structures. This initiative will focus on compliance with the following ordinances:

- Ordinance #216 Waste Regulations
- Ordinance #199 Junked Motor Vehicles
- Ordinance #266 Dilapidated and Unsecured Vacant Buildings

With hurricane season upon us, it is especially important for all residents to maintain their properties to help reduce potential damage to neighboring properties. As a reminder, this includes keeping ditches moved and free of weeds, trash, and other debris.

The City has received several complaints regarding non-compliant properties, and we are taking steps to address each of them. During the sweep, ordinance enforcement officials will document and evaluate properties for compliance with the above ordinances.

To avoid receiving a violation notice, we encourage all residents to review the applicable ordinances and resolve any issues before **July 21, 2025**.

For more information, please visit <a href="https://cityofbeviloaks.com/ordinance-enforcement">https://cityofbeviloaks.com/ordinance-enforcement</a>. For specific questions related to your property or ordinances, please contact the Mayor or Councilwoman Cramer at the contact information below.

Mayor Mitchell: 409-790-9381 or Email: <a href="mailto:cmitchell@cityofbeviloaks.com">cmitchell@cityofbeviloaks.com</a>.

Councilwoman Cramer: 409-550-0159 or Email: scramer@cityofbeviloaks.com

Thank you for doing your part to keep Bevil Oaks clean and safe.

Sincerely,

Cheri Mitchell, City of Bevil Oaks Mayor